BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING:  MINUTES

WEDNESDAY 31 JANUARY 2018

Attendees
Jonathan Dart (chair)

Richard Chandler

David Neale 
Barbara Kendall
Guests: Haydn Cole, Tony Newell, Julia Wink
Apologies: Len Middleton, Andy Ellis, Sandie Gill, Pat Short
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting on 29 November 2017 were accepted.
Matters arising: none
Cardiff Road train depot
Reading Borough Council issued a statutory nuisance notice with 6 months to comply, but Network Rail and Great Western are appealing this – we understand the 6 month deadline is unaffected by the appeal. There are about 50 electric units in the depot now, but no significant improvement has been noticed in Cardiff Road. Haydn observed on one visit to the area that the diesel trains are still being stabled at the residential end of the road, and more train horns have been heard recently too. Jonathan was on BBC Radio Berkshire, with a supportive response from Tony Page, and has written to Matt Rodda, who is now shadow spokesman for local transport.
Local Plan
Bell Tower comments submitted, arguing the case against including a traveller site at Cow Lane in the plan. Jonathan to contact Festival Republic for feedback.

David and Mary have been working on a submission recommending the Bell Tower area for Local Area of Special Character (LASC) status, which would be submitted through the Conservation Areas Advisory Committee (CAAC). This is effectively a grade below conservation area status, but could give the area some protection against inappropriate developments. Discussions have been taking place with Tony Page about including provision for LASCs in the Local Plan – the feedback is that it is not realistic right now because of the plan timescales but could be considered later.

Lamp post campaign
David addressed the CAAC on 4 December. The 'Love Your Lamppost' red ribbon campaign is continuing (www.loveyourlamppost.wordpress.com) and residents are urged to give it their support. RBC are currently surveying the structural condition of the 330 remaining cast iron lamp posts and the report is due imminently – this should indicate which lamp posts can be preserved. Budget constraints may also have a bearing on this, hence the continuation of the campaign. The fluted former gaslight columns (as installed in Addison, York and Randolph Roads) would need a separate isolating bollard, whereas the mid-20th century reproduction columns (Newport Road and Barry Place) would be easier to refurbish as they have a low level door. All columns will need a new swan neck bracket.
January quiz
This was popular, with 25 participants. It was felt that the format (with questions on the answer papers) was less lively than last time, though. The portable PA borrowed from RVA worked well.

AGM
Proposed date 28 March 2018. Jonathan suggested Megan Aldrich, a specialist on heritage in Caversham, as a speaker, and will contact her [now confirmed as speaker].
Cox & Wyman site development: Planning application 171814 published, and BTCA feedback has been submitted as a comment – broadly the same points made originally to the developer.
Other council matters
The initial proposal for development of the former post office site in Caversham Road is still open for comments.

Reading Neighbourhood Network
RNN is sponsoring a conference organised by RVA entitled 'Let's Make Reading Friendlier', Wednesday 21 February 2018 3.00-6.30pm at the Town Hall (public event from 5.00).
Finance: No report.

Membership: No report.
Local business discounts:  Nothing further to report. Cozze not recommended (they do a lot of promotions anyway).

Neighbourhood News
To advertise the gardening competition. Deadline for copy 15 February.

Future events
Street party will be on Saturday 2 June. David has emailed Sunday Replay but no reply yet.

Thank you cheese & wine event - suggested dates 15/3/18 or 22/3/18. Barbara will contact the school.

Gardening competition – one category, hanging baskets and window boxes. Prizes £50/30/20. Barbara will approach Bob Murrant about judging the competition.

Quiz – Thursday 19 April is the preferred date. Richard to contact Richfields.

AOB
We should promote the Reading Adopt Your Street (RAYS) scheme – David to put up a poster if available.

There is an unconfirmed rumour of a new general store and post office on the site of the former cycle shop in Caversham Road.
Next meeting: Wednesday 28 February 2018, 7.30pm, New Hope. Future meetings to be held on the last Wednesday evening of the month.
